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Lachlan McWha
Environmental Compliance Coordinator
Great Southern Energy Pty Ltd (t/as Delta Coal)
Off Ruttleys Road
Mannering Park New South Wales 2259
By Email: LMcWha@deltacoal.com.au

27/05/2022

Dear Mr McWha

Chain Valley Extension Project (SSD-5465)
Extension Request for Noise Mitigation Options Assessment

I refer to your request (SSD-5465-PA-76) for an extension of time to submit the Noise Mitigation Options
Assessment (NMOA), as committed to in the approved Noise Management Plan (NMP) for the Chain
Valley Extension Project (SSD-5465).

The Department acknowledges that the commitment to undertake the NMOA by 30 June 2022 was made
in the draft NMP dated 21 September 2021 and that the NMP was not approved until 19 April 2022, which
lead to a delay in commissioning the assessment.  Accordingly, the Secretary has granted an extension of
time until 30th September 2022 for the submission of the NMOA.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Tanvir Islam on (02) 9995 6389.

Yours sincerely 

James McDonough
Team Leader
Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Secretary

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:LMcWha@deltacoal.com.au

